
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 
FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  
DATE: March 8th, 2024 
RE: Monthly Newsletter 
 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: February was a busy month for myself as I attended a 

municipal managers association conference. During the conference I had the ability to 

sit on a panel revolving around the great things happening here in Hillsboro. Over the 

last several years we have made great strides in revitalizing our downtown, but the work 

is not done, and I look forward to continuing the conversation! 

Pool Update: Applications are now available online for new pool employees. If you are 

not a trained lifeguard and want to, reach out to city hall for more information about the 

process of getting certified. We are thrilled at what 2024 will bring for the pool with 

continued activities and events! Stay tuned for updates! 

Police Spotlight: With warm weather continuing, please be mindful of severe weather 

that can pop up unexpectedly. Additionally, with how the spring is going, please be 

aware that a county wide burn ban can be randomly put in place as needed. Look for 

that information on Vernon county’s website or on our Facebook page. 

Library Spotlight: The Hillsboro Public Library will be hosting various events. Come 
check us out! Crafts nights & Stories for Sprouts starting Sept. 2023 thru May 2024, 
check the library for dates!   
Young Adult (12-17YO) – Game nights 4-6pm, 2nd & 4th Thursdays. 
 
Public Works Spotlight: Even though the weather is warmed up and we see no snow, 

we still encourage you to be prepared for snow as it is still Wisconsin in March. With the 

snow melted, we are doing our best to begin prepping for spring/summer and we are 



 
looking forward to eventually getting our parks and pavilions opened up. Stay posted for 

updates about our parks opening up! 

 
MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes  

 

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 

https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes

